# BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY PITTSBURGH, PA 15235

# **Minutes of Workshop Meeting**

June 6, 2016

The workshop monthly meeting of the Borough of Churchill was held in the Municipal Building on Monday, June 6, 2016 and was called to order by Mr. Dworin at 7:00 pm. Members present included Mses. Law, Yankes, Moore, Messrs. Jurewicz, Riehl and Collins. Mayor McKenna were absent. Also present were Solicitor Gavin Robb and Borough Manager/Secretary Craig A. Robinson.

### NEW BUSINESS

Allegheny County Conservation District Memorandum of Understanding

Re-appoint Angela O'Toole to the Civil Service Commission

# OLD BUSINESS

WPJWA - The Sewer Committee will conduct interviews from applications received to fill the vacant representative position.

The Sewer Committee also recommended raising the Sewer Surcharge rate from \$3.50 per thousand gallons of water usage to \$4.50. This is due to the increased costs of the Consent Order and future infrastructure improvements.

PROPOSED OIL & GAS ORDINANCE - Due to a concern over the setback language in the proposed ordinance, the Zoning Committee recommended postponing the public hearing set for June 13. A motion was made by Ms. Law, seconded by Mr. Riehl and unanimously approved by Roll Call Vote to cancel the Public Hearing scheduled for June 13.

**Property Maintenance** 

**Bills** 

#### PUBLIC COMMENT

Monica Wesner of 3844 Henley Drive stated many organizations donate or provide grants for playground equipment if the need arises.

She said it appears construction on the Henley Drive house has stopped. She inquired if we still had a Code Enforcement Officer and wanted to know the status of the property.

Sharon Portser of 1529 Williamsburg Place volunteered to get the word out that the Public Hearing scheduled for June 13 has been postponed.

#### **ADJOURN**

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

CRAIG A. ROBINSON, BOROUGH SECRETARY